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January 2024 

Welcome to the Trinity Church newsletter.  This publication will be sent out at 

the beginning of each month. We appreciate your comments by emailing us at:  

trinityugoffice@gmail.com  

 

January 14th 
After Worship 

Please Attend! 

 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS 

President:  Terry Gifford                        Treasurer:  Lee Woelbing 

Financial Secretary:  Karl Winderl         Recording Secretary:  Dave Gorsuch 

Head Elder:  Joe Young                          Elders: Dan Smercheck, Keith Walley, Gibby Loberg 

 

THANK YOU    Robin Holler & Ken Levake for their dedication to serve on the church council.  

WELCOME      Gibby Loberg to serve a term as a new council member!  

Upcoming Events: 

• Teens Lock-in January 13-14 at church 

• February  9-11  Camp Phillip Teens Winter Retreat. Friends & congregation 

members are invited. 

• February 11   Super Bowl party starts at 5pm 

• No WOW meeting in January. Ladies please join us on Monday, February 12! 

• February 14  Ash Wednesday service  

• Reminder:  Help to beautify our alter by signing up to provide flowers for those 

special occasions in 2024. 
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Highlights from November Church Council Meeting: 

Maintenance Committee   

• Insulation in parsonage has been completed. Church insulation has been rescheduled.   

• The new air conditioner unit in the Narthex has been installed, but needs electrical work to complete. 

• Security system has been installed and  activated.    

• Parking lot railing is complete.  

               WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS!    Submitted by Kari Pomije 

At the end of 2023 we welcomed a big group of new members here at Trinity. Praise be to God. 
Please take the time and introduce yourself, we are all family here.  

Ashley Clemens    Ashley and her two children, Kayden and Roy, who have been attending our 
Sunday School and did a wonderful job leading us in worship during their Christmas Eve program.  

Noël Flanders    Noël and her three children, Makenzie, Marlee, and Charles, have recently trans-
ferred their membership from a sister WELS congregation. We are happy to have them join the Trin-
ity family.  

Dan & Selena Hetzel    Dan & Selena are recently newlyweds and will be expecting a baby boy in 
the new year. They are very excited for this next chapter in life and we wish them all of God's bless-
ings.  

Jacob & Faith Smrz    Jacob & Faith have moved back home from Texas and are currently saving 
up to buy a house. Faith is the daughter or Gibby and Rachel Loberg, and we pray they settle well 
back into the Wisconsin lifestyle.  

Reid & Sharon Urban     Reid & Sharon have been regular Saturday night visitors who decided to 
take our bible information class and become members. They recently have joined our adult Bible 
study on Sundays and it's been great to have them share their insight and knowledge.  

Cody & Chris Vanderheyden     Cody & Chris are brothers. It is exciting to see two young men 
take charge of their faith and come to worship with us. We welcome them and happy to have them 
join our Trinity family.  

 

We have been greatly blessed and we ask God to continue to watch and guide us  

throughout this upcoming year. Happy 2024!  
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TRINITY’S  STAINED  GLASS WINDOWS  

God the Holy Spirit creates and sus-

tains faith. By his guidance, individuals 

and congregations like our have been 

proclaiming the gospel message for mil-

lennia.   

 This is the final article highlighting the stained glass windows in 

our church.  The windows were custom made and installed in 1986.  

Note:  The Triune God (Father, Son & Holy Spirit) are on the south side of the 

sanctuary. Gospel writers Matthew, Mark, Luke & John are on the north side  

of the Sanctuary.   

God the Son, Jesus Christ, is the sac-

rificial lamb who offered his life as the 

payment for the world’s sin. Through him 

we have the promise of life and salva-

tion. 

 

 

Listen to WELS Daily Devotion on Alexa 

The audio version of  WELS Daily Devotion can now be added to Amazon Alexa’s “Flash Briefing” function. 

If you have an Echo, Echo Dot, Echo Show, etc. you can set up a “flash briefing” that plays through a list of 

available items, or “skills” of your choosing.  You can now add WELS Daily Devotion to that lineup. Each 

day WELS provides a three- to five-minute devotion based on a Bible passage. These devotions are written 

by WELS pastors across the country and globe.  

In your Amazon Alexa app on your smartphone (or https://alexa.amazon.com on your computer) go to set-

tings, then Flash Briefing, then “add content.” You can then search for “WELS Daily Devotion.”  
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LOOKING FOR SYNOD RELATED READING/VIDEO/DEVOTION  MATERIAL?   

GO TO WELS.NET AND CLICK ON ANY OF THE TOPICS LISTED BELOW 
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